
THE SOUTH CAROLINA PLANNING EDUCATION ADVISORY COMMITTEE 

MINUTES OF CONFERENCE CALL MEETING
 HELD ON Tuesday, July 12, 2005
at 10:00 a.m.

TOWN HALL CONFERENCE ROOM #1
One Town Center Court
HILTON HEAD ISLAND, SC 29228


Members Participating:
Steve Riley, Chairman; Phil England, Terry Farris, and Donna London, Committee Members.
Members Absent:
Dennis Lambries, Vice-Chairman 
Guests Participating:
Kathy Williams, SCAC; Michelle Willm, MASC


1. CALL TO ORDER

The Chairman called the telephone conference meeting to order at 10:00 a.m. 

2. FREEDOM OF INFORMATION ACT COMPLIANCE
Public notification of this meeting has been published, posted, and mailed in compliance with the Freedom of Information Act
3. APPROVAL OF AGENDA

The Chairman dispensed with the approval of the agenda.

4.
OLD BUSINESS

None

5.
NEW BUSINESS
a.
Approval of the SCAC Orientation Training Materials for Session #1
Terry Farris moved to grant after-the-fact approval to the SCAC’s training materials for Session #1 of their Orientation Program.  Donna London seconded the motion.  These materials had been reviewed by the Committee members in advance of the first broadcast and an e-mail approval had been provided by the Chairman with the consent of the members.  The motion was approved by a vote of 4-0.

b. Consideration of a request to exempt licensed professional engineers from the education and training requirements.
c. Consideration of a request to exempt landscape architects from the education and training requirements.
Discussion of item 5.(b.) was combined with discussion of item (c.) .

Following discussion, Phil England moved to deny the request for exemption from the orientation training requirements for either licensed professional engineers or landscape architects.  Donna London seconded the motion, which was approved on a vote of 4-0.

d.
SCAC Proctors

Kathy Williams, of SCAC, raised an issue that was not on the agenda.  She reported that they have rebroadcast Session #1 of their Orientation Program four times and are finding it increasingly difficult to find proctors.  She reported that the rebroadcasts are mostly conducted at the regional COG offices and that while many have staff planners who otherwise meet the exemption requirements (AICP or graduation from an accredited institution), they are not on county or municipal staffs and so do not need to file an exemption certificate with a local clerk and therefore do not meet the strict definition of an acceptable planner.

On motion by Donna London, seconded by Phil England, the Committee voted 4-0 to approve proctors for the SCAC Orientation Program who are COG staff planners who otherwise meet the exemption requirements of the law.

6. ADJOURNMENT

Terry Farris moved to adjourn the meeting at 10:20 a.m.  Phil England seconded.  The motion passed with a vote of 4-0.
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